

SEBN Secretary Report Kissimmee, FL- 02/16/2013

Quorum

A quorum of 15 or 25% (29) of the regular membership was not met, therefore, this was not an official meeting. These notes were presented to the members present.

Membership

Membership remains at 113.

New Members since last Rally:

Calvin and Susan Arter of Lakeland, FL.

Dues:

2013 dues are now due and payable as of January 1st.

Currently we have 23 members who still have not renewed for 2013. Renewal note sent 2/8/13.

** Roster with dues due dates is posted on the bulletin board. Please make any info changes.

Current SNAIL MAIL: 8, however we are now printing newsletters in B&W to reduce costs.

<u>Name Badges:</u> May change to another company as the current company is no longer meeting our needs so we are looking into another company to improve service and quality.

• Health Report

- 1. Cards were sent to Wynn & Cathy Silver then following Wynn's death, sympathy cards sent.
- 2. Sympathy card also sent to long time member Don Robinson following Doris's death.
- 3. Get well cards were sent to Frank Walker, Rose Campbell x2, & Kirby Karlsson.
- 4. A donation in memory of Wynn Silver was made to Good Shepard Hospice of Auburndale FL.

***** **PLEASE** call or E-mail me if you hear of any deaths or members ill or having surgery so I can send cards and coordinate memorial gifts or contributions.

Respectfully Submitted, Judy Bukoski, Secretary